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St. Michael Parish School wants your First Start Easy 
Readers! If you have any beginning reading books for 
Kindergarten students please drop them off at the 
school. Thank you. 

 
 
 
 
 

Sunday, January 8th - 5/6 Grade, 6-7:30pm 
Sunday, January 15th- 7/8 Grade, 6-7:30pm 
Sunday, January 22nd - High School, 6-7:30pm 
 
All meeƟngs will be from 6-7:30pm in the Chambers 
Youth Room.  Stay tuned for more acƟviƟes that are 
being planned! 
 
SAVE THE DATE: 
Youth Group will return to Camp Zion for an overnight 
on June 25, 2017! 

St. Michael Parish School is seeking individuals to give of 
their Ɵme and talent to support our Hot Lunch Pro-
gram.  Volunteers are needed to assist with meal prepa-
raƟon, serving, and clean-up.  Hot lunch workers arrive 
at 10:00am and work unƟl about 1:00pm on school 
days.  We welcome any parishioner that is interested in 
helping!  It is not a requirement to be a parent of a cur-
rent student!  If you are interested in helping out 1 or 2 
days per month (or more!), please contact Michelle in 
the school office (304-242-3966) OR Kathleen in the Par-
ish Office (304-242-1560 Ext. 9). 
 
 
The Catholic ChariƟes Neighborhood Center on 18th 
Street is seeking volunteers. Volunteer opportuniƟes 
include meal deliveries, on-site meal preparaƟon, kitchen 
assistance, office assistance, pantry assistance and more. 
Please consider volunteering and helping change the 
lives of our neighbors. For more details, contact Grant 
Coleman at 304-232-7157 ext. 7 or gcole-
man@ccwva.org. Also, volunteers are needed to work at 
the Catholic ChariƟes Neighborhood Center the 1st and 
3rd Sundays of every month during November thru 
March. Individuals can work one of two shiŌs (or 
both):  8:00am to 11:00am or 11:00am to 2:00pm. Please 
call Jacqueline Kaniecki at 304-242-9289 or 304-280-
9673.    
 
 
The Wheeling Winter Freeze Shelter opened on Dec. 
15th and will be in operaƟon unƟl Mar. 15, 2017.  The 
shelter provides a place for the homeless in our commu-
nity to sleep at night during the coldest months of the 
year.  The Freeze Shelter is in need of people to make 
dinner meals for the individuals who use the shelter.  If 
you are able to help by donaƟng a meal, or by volunteer-
ing your Ɵme to serve the meals, please contact Holly at 
304.218.2847!  Thank you for sharing your giŌs! 

“The earth will not conƟnue to offer its harvest, except with 
faithful stewardship. We cannot say we love the land and then 
take steps to destroy it for use by future generaƟons.”  
                ― Pope John Paul II  

Are you a Junior in high school? 
You are invited to aƩend a T.E.C. Retreat (Teens Encoun-
ter Christ) with Mrs. Imer and the junior Youth Group 
members!  The retreat will take place the weekend of 
Jan. 13-16th.  Cost for the 3 day event is $50.  This is a 
wonderful experience that you don’t want to miss!   
 
Please contact Mrs. Imer with quesƟons or if you would 
like to sign up!  jimer@stmikesparish.org OR 
304.280.0853 

The ConnecƟons Campaign came to an end on Decem-
ber 31, 2016. St. Michael Parish would like to thank 
everyone who contributed to the campaign. An an-
nouncement and total are coming soon! 
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Please pray for these men and women serving our 
country in the military, and for their families: 
 
♦ PeƩy Officer Second Class Eric J Auber, US Navy 
♦ Staff Sergeant Robert Michael Baker, US Marine 

Corps 
♦ Sergeant Anthony DiBias, US Army 
♦ Chief Warrant Officer 4 John DiBias, US Army 
♦ Technical Sergeant Andrew G Futey, US Air 

Force 
♦ Lieutenant Andrew Klug, US Navy 
♦ Captain Zach Lehman, US Marine Corps 
♦ Capt. Michael Neuman, US Army 
♦ Major Christopher NodurŌ, US Marine Corps 
♦ Seaman Cody PaƩerson, US Navy 
♦ Specialist Seth Sleime, US Army 
♦ Sgt. Christopher Snyder, US Army 
♦ First Sergeant Stephen Spohn, US Army 
♦ Sergeant First Class Wendy Spohn, US Army 
♦ Major Aaron P Tillman, US Air Force 
♦ Chief Master Sergeant Patrick Van Vranken, US 

Air Force 
♦ Airman First Class Taylor Wilkinson, US Air 

Force 
 
Please contact the Parish Office with changes in 
rank or to add someone to the list. Thanks to ALL 
who have served or are currently serving!  

The community of St. Michael Parish offers our sympa-
thy and prayer for the repose of the souls of…                    

 Robert Mueller  

Mary Margaret Stein 

James Randall Donley 
May their souls and the souls of all the faithful depart-

ed, through the mercy of God, conƟnue their journey to 
new life in the presence of God in the heavenly  

kingdom. 

ST. MICHAEL PARISH 
SCHOOL 

AƩenƟon All Lectors!  The new lector workbooks for 
2017 can be picked up in the Parish Office OR in the 
sacristy.  Please sign your name on the accompanying 
list to indicate that you received one.  Thank you! 

“The Golden Rule also reminds us of our responsibility to pro-
tect and defend human life at every stage of its development.”  

Pope Francis’ address to Congress on Sept. 24th 2015 
 
Mark your calendars for the Pro-life candlelight prayer 
service on Thursday, January 26th at 7pm followed by a 
prayer vigil before the Blessed Sacrament unƟl 5pm Fri-
day, January 27th. 
 
Spiritual AdopƟon Program Update: 
Hi! I’m three months old now. I’m about 3 inches long 
and I weigh one ounce. That’s not much, but I’m fully 
formed and can even suck my thumb! Keep praying for 
me! 
 
Our Lady of Peace currently has 25 seats available on the 
bus to aƩend the January 27, 2017 March for Life in 
Washington, D.C. Call the Our Lady of Peace Parish Office 
304-242-6579 to reserve your seat!  

PRO LIFE 

Early Childhood Open House  January 25, 2017 
Please mark your calendars and plan to join us on 
Wednesday, Jan. 25 at 6:00 p.m. for our Early Childhood 
Open House. Our Open House is designed for parents 
with children between the ages of 2 and 6 years old. Dur-
ing this informaƟonal session, parents will learn more 
about our Lil' Cherubs 2-year-old program, our 3 & 4 year 
old preschool programs, TransiƟonal Kindergarten, and 
Kindergarten Programs. All Early Childhood Teachers will 
be on hand to highlight their programs, answer ques-
Ɵons, and provide a tour of their classrooms. Light re-
freshments will be available at the conclusion of the 
evening, which is slated to last about 90 minutes. 
  
RegistraƟon packets have been mailed out to parish and 
school families for children in the designated age ranges. 
If you did not receive one or would like a packet to be 
mailed to a friend, neighbor, or relaƟve, please contact 
SMPS at school@smpswv.org.   
 

-Jamie Kovalski, Principal  

mailto:school@smpswv.org�
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BulleƟn Announcements 
All bulleƟn announcements should be emailed to the parish secretary, Courtney at: 
secretary@stmikesparish.org.  The weekly deadline is 9am Monday morning. We will do everything we can to share 
your announcement.   

St. Michael Parish would like to welcome the following 
NEW PARISHONERS:  
 
• Craig Campbell and Lisa Butler  
• Ronald, Kevin, and Ava Peterson and Eileen Davis 

The Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston is commiƩed to 
the protecƟon of its children and young people. The 
Diocese complies with the United States Conference of 
Catholic Bishops’ Charter for the ProtecƟon of Children 
and Young People by maintaining an Office of Safe En-
vironment. To report an incident of suspected child 
sexual abuse, please contact your local law enforce-
ment agency, or you may confidenƟally contact the 
West Virginia Bureau for Children and Families/Child 
ProtecƟve Services by calling the Child Abuse Hotline 
at 800.352.6513. To report suspected cases of sexual 
abuse by personnel of the Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston to the Diocese, please contact one of the 
Bishop’s designees at 888.434.6237 (toll free) 
or  304.233.0880: Sister Ellen Dunn, ext. 264; Mr. Bry-
an Minor, ext. 263; Msgr. Frederick Annie, ext. 267, or 
Msgr. Anthony CincinnaƟ, 270. For more informaƟon 
on the Diocese’s Office of Safe Environment, please go 
to www.dwc.org, then click the “Diocese” tab, then 
click “Office of Safe Environment” under the “Offices” 
menu.  To learn more about the Catholic Church’s 
efforts in prevenƟng sexual abuse of children in the 
United States, please visit hƩp://
www.usccb.org  under “Issues and AcƟon,” click “Child 
and Youth ProtecƟon” from the drop down menu. 

Office of Safe Environment  
Keeping you informed …  

Dr. MarƟn Luther King, Jr. 2017 CelebraƟon 
Organized by the Wheeling MLK CelebraƟon CommiƩee 
 
You are invited to aƩend the MLK March on Sunday, 
January 15th at 1:15pm starƟng at the top of MLK Way 
and windmill. At 2pm there will be reflecƟons on King’s 
legacy at 4th Street Methodist Church on Chapline 
Street followed by a community meal at 3pm with a 
suggested donaƟon of $3. To conclude, there will be a 
community worship service at Macedonia BapƟst 
Church on 12th street with sermon remarks by Rev. 
Kenneth Hardway and recogniƟon of 2017 MLK award 
winners.  For more event details please visit: 
 Facebook.com/MLKjrWheeling 

Wheeling Jesuit would like to invite you to the 
Winter Space Camp at the Challenger Learn-
ing Center at WJU for grades K-3rd on January 
16th, 2017 from 9:30 - 12:00. Space is limited. 
Call today 304-243-8740. 

Have an upcoming WEDDING? 
Join us for a “Married Couples” Retreat @ 
Priesƞield Retreat Center in Kearneysville, 
WV on March 3,4,5 or April 7,8,9. For more 

informaƟon call Elaine Galeone at 410.252.5355. Re-
treat Master is Father Rick Kramer from the Office of 
Family Life in Washington, DC.  

Please note that the AdoraƟon Chapel is closed when 
Ohio County Schools are closed due to inclement 
weather. When Ohio County Schools are on a two hour 
delay the AdoraƟon Chapel schedule operates on a reg-
ular schedule. If you cannot travel due to road condi-
Ɵons don't hesitate to call Gretchen or Shaney for a 
subsƟtute. Stay safe! 
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